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Theydon Bois Parish Council - Chairman’s Report  

 

At the Parish Annual Meeting on Thursday 29th May, I was happy to be re-elected as Chairman 
for a further 12 months with Cllr. Anthony Purkiss once again elected as Vice Chairman. The 
Chairmen of the various Council Committees has also remained unchanged. 
 

As we move forward into a new Council year, I think it appropriate to reflect on the previous 
year. Firstly, I would like to thank Julia our Parish Clerk, Sarah our Deputy Clerk, Jane our 
Planning Clerk and Mary our Cemetery Clerk, for all their efforts over the last year and helping 
the Council run smoothly. We are indeed fortunate to have such a dedicated and efficient team.  
 

Of course, I would also like to thank all the Councillors for their efforts and contributions on 
the various Council Committees. The Parish Council has limited powers and funding, but we 
all do our very best to maintain the character of the Village and ensure it remains a very special 
place to live. 
 

 On the 9th May the Village staged its VE Day 80 Event in the grounds of the Primary School. 
This was organised jointly by the Parish Council and a small committee of residents of the 
village, who worked closely to make this a great event for both young and old. You can read a 
full account of this event elsewhere in the magazine. 
 

You may recall that the Charity we supported at the Christmas Market last year was Voluntary 
Action Epping Forest and in particular the Community Clubs it runs. In my view these Clubs 

are very important and in some 
cases, provide the only opportunity 
for some of our elderly to get out 
and socialise with others. I was 
therefore very pleased to receive an 
invite to a special lunch on 21st 
March which was partly funded by 
the proceeds of our Christmas 
Market. The lunch was followed by 
a singer and dancing and a great 
time was had by all! See photo 
left,with a number of VAEF 
Volunteers at the event. 
 

The Parish Council website, https://theydonbois-pc.gov.uk contains lots of information on 
Council Meetings etc. However, there is a section called ‘Community Gallery’ which is 
designed to show photographs of the Village. If you have photographs of our village which you 
would like to appear in this section, then please forward them to the Parish Clerk who will load 
them onto the website.  
 

Finally, calling all Clubs and Societies in the Village! If you have a website and you would like 
a link to your site from the Parish Council site, then please forward your link to the Parish 
Clerk. We also have a section for Clubs and Societies, our aim being to make 

the Parish Website a one stop shop for all information on the 
Village.   Have a great summer. 
 
 

eared  Councillor  Peter Gooch 
 

Chairman Theydon Bois Parish Council 

https://theydonbois-pc.gov.uk
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  Theydon Bois Parish Council - Highways Report 

Cllr. Anthony Purkiss Cllr. Pat Gill 

We are pleased to report that further pavement works have been carried out by the Parish 
Council in Blackacre Road and we look to do more kerbing and patching works in the near 
future.  

It is also of some concern that it is getting much harder to 
create a meaningful dialogue with some of the agencies that 
we have to use such as The North Essex Parking 
Partnership (NEPP) as well as others to maintain a Village 
that functions ! 
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Defibrillator & Bleed Control Kit in Theydon Bois 

The Parish Council has recently purchased a “Bleed Control Kit” for the village to add to the 
defibrillators already installed. The cabinet is fixed to the outside of Green’s, the Butchers who 
kindly agreed to allow us to place it on their wall. The Kit has been registered with the “Good 
Samaritan” website, as advised by the East of England Ambulance service. The code for the 
cabinet has been distributed to all the local businesses and pubs.  
 

These life-saving kits provide essential tools to help control severe bleeding in emergencies, 
buying precious time until professional medical help arrives. By making these kits accessible, 
we are empowering the public to act quickly and effectively, potentially saving countless lives 
in critical situations. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The bleed kit contains the following items: 
 

Gauze and bandages: For applying pressure to wounds.  
 

 1 Tourniquets: To control severe bleeding.  

 1 Hemostatic agents: To promote blood clotting.  

 1 Pressure bandages: For additional support and 
control of bleeding.  

 1 Scissors: For cutting bandages or clothing.  
 
We will be publishing an updated article regarding 
Defibrillators, in the next edition of Village News and 
on our website. https://theydonbois-pc.gov.uk/ - This 
will include the new one soon to be installed at the 
playground. 

Always Available 
Defibrillators 
1 - Tennis Club 
     Outside Clubhouse 
 

2 - Cricket Club 
     Located on outside wall 
 

6 - Quality & Excellence 
     Outside Shop 
 

Bleed Control Kit 
5 - Greens Butchers 
      Outside shop on side wall 

Only Available when premises open 
 

Defibrillators 
 

3 - Village Hall  
      In Foyer 
 

4 - Tesco -  
      Inside Shop 
 

7 - Primary School -  
      Has two defibrillators 
8 - Golf Club 
        Inside Clubhouse 
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Theydon Bois Parish Council - Grant to Theydon Bois Golf Club 

The Parish Council recently gave a grant to Theydon Bois Golf Club to upgrade their 
practice facilities.This money along with grants from the Essex Golf Foundation and monies 
raised by the Golf club allowed the club to create a par 3 practice facility. 

The golf club use this facility for new and Junior golfers, they also bring children from local 
schools, including Theydon Bois Primary School to use this as well, benefiting the whole 
community. 

'Academy Course' update as seen from a Junior Perspective  

With the recent completion of the new and improved practice 
field at the club, I'd like to share some of my thoughts and 
opinions on the upgrades as a junior, who will definitely be 
visiting the area more frequently now! 

Before all of this, I don't think I had even ever visited the 
field, but I went there at the announcement of this exciting 
event, so I could get some photos to compare the past to the 
present. Initially, the area was barren, the grass untreated and 
weedy. The bunker was bare, the pins randomly dotted 
around, and the whole place looked flatter than some of the 
greens on the course. 

However, thanks to the work of the incredible team and the 
generous donations given to the club by the sponsors to whom 
we are so grateful, the recently developed practice field is 
completely renovated, and unrecognisable compared to what it 
used to be. Mats, better than a fair few of the driving ranges in 
the local area have been added and the pins with their 
surroundings are now resembling an exciting par 3 course, not 
an empty meadow. The bunker has been ripped apart and put 
back together but refined, with sand that inspires some 
confidence, with manicured grass around it that hasn't been 
infiltrated by daisies. I can now surely say that I'm going to be 
practicing here plenty during this season, working on controlling distances and shaping my 
wedges to all of these varying and undulating greens! 

As well as this, the area is also going to be great for beginners  (in particular, juniors new to the 
game), with it being perfect practice before 
starting out on the tighter and longer course 
that we all have learnt to love. 

Although the final humps around the greens 
are still maturing, and growing fresh, young, 
grass, I'm truly excited for this new addition 
to the Theydon Bois Golf Club, and, along 
with other friends of mine and fellow juniors, 
am honestly so grateful that we can have the 
opportunity to have a practice facility as 
brilliant as this one! 
 

Zachary Poole Junior Member 

 



 

Village News Issue  128                                                June 2025                                                   Page  6 

 News from our District Councillors 

The annual meeting of Epping Forest District Council took place 22nd May, 2025.It was 
opened with tributes to former councillor and past chairman, Caroline Pond who had recently 
passed away and who had served from 2002 to 2024.Retiring chairman Councillor Les 
Burrows reflected on his year of office. Councillor Louise Mead (Loughton Residents 
Association) was elected Chairman for 2025-2026 and Councillor Alan Lion (Conservative) 
was appointed Vice Chairman. 

Councillor Chris Whitbread, Council Leader, announced that he was appointing two deputies, 
Councillor Nigel Bedford and Councillor Ray Balcombe, rather than one, so as to assist with 
the local government reorganisation. 

Membership of the committees was agreed. As there has not been any elections this year, they 
largely remained unchanged. I will continue to serve on the Planning Committee B; the 
Standards Committee as Vice Chairman and the Senior Management Appeals Panel. 
Councillor Tippy Cornish was appointed to the Licensing Committee. 

Appointments were also agreed to outside bodies, and I was appointed to the Epping Forest 
Local Liaison Group. 

It was agreed that Barbara Beardwell be appointed as the Council’s Monitoring Officer. This is 
the role that oversees the conduct of councillors and deals with any issues. She also serves as 
Monitoring Officer for the Town and Parish councils in the District. 

Other matters from an earlier meeting that affect Theydon Bois are below. 

The  Devolution and Local Government Reorganisation (LGR) plans are progressing. I have 
expressed concern that the structure of the proposed Mayoral Combined Authority is not in any 
way representative of the population of the divisions, a view that generally seems to be shared. 

The Council owned company, TVS, that now provides the waste removal services seems to 
have bedded in well, with few complaints. All households will soon be getting the large 
capacity blue lid bins which will replace the plastic recycling sacks and the blue glass recycling 
boxes. 

To return to Devolution and LGR. Subject to Government approval of the eventual plans, 
which have to be submitted by late September, as previously mentioned, the Mayor for Greater 
Essex will be elected in 2026. Already names are coming forward of those saying that they 
want to be considered for the office. The Mayor will have responsibility for the police, fire 
service and transport throughout Essex. I understand that there is a difference of opinion within 
Essex County Council as to whether the reorganisation plan to be submitted to government 
should recommend five or three unitary authorities. The government guidelines state that the 
unitary authority should cover a population of 500,000, but that a case could be submitted for a 
lower population. In my view, whatever emerges the new local authorities will inevitably be 
more remote from the residents that they serve. 

Cllr Tippy Cornish and I are always ready to listen to your concerns and we are both  happy to 
be approached by residents about matters. 
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VE Day 80th Anniversary Celebrations on 9th May  

On 8th May 1945, Europe was able to enjoy peace for the first time in 
six long years. VE Day had arrived, and boy did the greatest British 
generation celebrate! So, 80 years (and one day!) on, it felt only right 
and proper, that we should commemorate that day and celebrate the 
lasting peace that we have enjoyed in this country ever since. The seed 
was sown during a long drive back from Manchester in the autumn of 
2024. The car contained Phil Simmance, Peter Gooch, John Powell and 
Brian Revell who had enjoyed an evening watching The Eagles. 
Knowing he was among friends, and that he had a captive audience, Phil 

tentatively wondered aloud whether we should think about putting on an event to celebrate the 
80th anniversary of VE Day and the others immediately agreed to come on board. Meanwhile, 
Pat Gill and other Parish Councillors were having similar thoughts and Pat was quickly 
conscripted on to our committee, as was Phil Hughes, without whom it would be almost 
impossible to run such an event. Phil S then thought that we needed a link to the younger 
generations (no offence chaps!) and also some women on board. So, Gemma Muretti and 
Laurette Robertson joined us, and our merry band was complete.  

Handily, some of us had been involved in planning a similar event for 2020, which we sadly 
had to cancel due to lockdown restrictions at the time. The Parish Council had lost quite a lot of 
money on this aborted event, but the wounds had healed, and they readily agreed to underwrite 
the running costs. Next step was a venue. The Primary School field is the obvious location for 
these kinds of events - being local, large, safe and secure - so that was our first choice. Gemma 
had a word with Mr Rall and he was very keen to get involved, as was Mr Bristow, and our 
thanks go to both of these gentlemen, as well as all of the staff, governors and PTA members, 
for allowing us to hold the event there. So, the stage was set... except at that point we didn't 
have a stage! So we booked one, and then came the musical acts, the food, the drink and the 
other activities needed to make the event go with a swing! At this point Gemma also organised 
multiple stalls to raise money for both the School and towards the cost of the event, seemingly 
managing to run them all simultaneously! 
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VE Day 80th Anniversary Celebrations on 9th May  (continued) 

The day came, and the weather 
was on our side! It turned out 
to be a glorious day - dry and 
not too cold or too hot - just 
perfect. The children enjoyed 
some early games and we 
judged the kids dressing up 
competition, followed by a 
wonderful performance from 
the Time-to-Shine school of 
dance (opposite).  
 

Then we paused to reflect on 
the reason we were there. Phil 
H had put together a wonderful 

montage of clips from the day, as well as some reflections 
from Theydon Bois veterans who were still with us in 2020 
but had sadly all passed away by 2025. Luckily, Phil H had 
the foresight to record these and so we were honoured to 
hear posthumous memories from Eric Thurston, Louis 
Tickell, Pam Dibble and Muriel Kitson about that glorious 
day in 1945.   

We then had our first musical act, Anna Wells, an ex-pupil of John Powell's (above & page10), 
who gave us a wonderful rendition of many classic and modern songs to get the party started.  
The main act was called Fox, Wiggle and Sass who did two sets for us. The first was jam-
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VE Day 80th Anniversary Celebrations on 9th May (continued) 

packed full of classic songs from the 1940s, and then the second set was more modern songs - 
like Bon Jovi's “Livin’ on a Prayer” - sung in a 1940s style. It was amazing! The night ended 
with a community singalong of the classic Vera Lynn song, "We'll Meet Again" which brought 
tears to many eyes and left us all with the warmth and joy we all feel from being lucky enough 
to live in this wonderful community of Theydon Bois.  

 

As well as the organising committee and the 
Primary School, big thanks go to the local shops, 
restaurants and pubs that contributed prizes for our 
raffle (see side box), the volunteers who ran the 
bar and other stalls, and those who helped with set
-up and clear-up. Special thanks go to Carly Sims, 
and the Carslberg-Britvic company, who donated a 
lot of the drinks that we sold on the bar. The raffle 
and bar together raised around half of the costs of 
putting on the event, with the Parish Council 
picking up the tab for the remainder, so thanks to 
them as well. Finally, thanks to all of you, those 
who came along and partied the night away with 
us. We weren't really sure how it would go, but 
you all made it a great success that will be 
remembered for years to come! 
  Phil Simmance 



 

Village News Issue  128                                                June 2025                                                   Page  10 

VE Day 80th Anniversary Celebrations on 9th May  (continued) 
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Tippy’s Topics - Theydon Bois Facebook Groups (continued) 
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   1 July             22 July            12 Aug            2 Sept            23 Sept 

 

11.15 am to 12 noon          
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News from County Hall 

Councillor  Holly Whitbread 
County member for Epping & Theydon Bois 

Email:  cllr.holly.whitbread @essex.gov.uk            

A Time of Change – Update from County Councillor Holly Whitbread 
 
We are currently living through a time of significant change in local government. As part of the 
Government’s devolution plans, Essex is set to have a directly elected Mayor and, in the coming 
years, the current system of district and county councils is expected to be replaced by new 
unitary authorities. This would mean that instead of having two separate councils, residents 
would be served by a single local authority responsible for all local services. 
 
We are still in the early stages of this process, with discussions ongoing and detailed research 
being carried out. At the moment, the focus is on gathering evidence to fully understand the 
potential benefits and challenges, and to help shape proposals for the different make up the new 
unitary councils will take. Council officers and independent professional bodies are working 
together to produce business cases, which will be submitted to the Government for 
consideration in the autumn. 
 
There are many possible advantages to this change. Creating unitary authorities could lead to 
more efficient delivery of services like highways, reduce duplication, cut costs, and make local 
government simpler and clearer for residents. Instead of dealing with two councils, people 
would have one point of contact – helping to reduce confusion about who does what. 
 
In the meantime, it is business as usual. At Essex County Council, highways remain a top 
priority, with millions of pounds in additional funding being invested in road improvements. 
Through the Priority One Scheme, patching and microsurfacing is taking place across our area. 
I’ve also been pressing for the repainting of white lines in Theydon Bois, which I know is 
important to residents. 
 
Good news from the District Council. I recently visited the new Epping Leisure Centre and was 
pleased to see the fantastic progress being made. The swimming pool is now fully fitted, and the 
centre is coming together ahead of its opening later this year.  
 
This is a project I have championed since I was first elected to the District Council nine years 
ago. I’m proud to have secured the funding to bring this excellent facility to life. It’s a great 
example of local Conservative investment in high-quality services while keeping council tax 
low. 
 
It was wonderful to see the village come together for the recent VE Day celebrations. Well done 
to all the organisers. I’m looking forward to more community events this summer, including the 
Donkey Derby and Open Gardens. 
 

As ever, if I can help with any local issues, please don’t hesitate to contact me at: 
cllr.holly.whitbread@essex.gov.uk or follow my work at 

www.facebook.com/cllrhollywhitbread. 

mailto:cllr.holly.whitbread@essex.gov.uk
http://www.facebook.com/cllrhollywhitbread
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Village News from 10 Years ago - June 2015 

 

A welcome from òAnne Boleynó 

Days Out From Theydon - The recent television 
adaptation of Wolf Hall made us eager to visit the 
childhood home of Anne Boleyn, one of the most 
intriguing & controversial characters in our History. 
Hever Castle is just over an hour from Theydon Bois via 
J10 of the M23, and is signposted from J’s 5 and 6 of the 
M25 and the Hildenborough exit of the A21.  Anne’s 
father, Thomas Boleyn, inherited the castle in 1505. He 
lived there with his wife and their children George, Mary 
and Anne. Anne was born in 1502 and lived there until 
she was sent abroad in 1513 to receive an education at 
the French court. She returned in 1522 to join the 
household of Queen Catherine where she first caught the 
eye of Henry VIII. It is known that Henry visited her at 
Hever to conduct his courtship. 

Theydon Bois Tennis Club -Three of our courts have 
now been resurfaced and the new courts are playing 
excellently.  Our thanks go to the Community Initiatives 
Fund of Essex County Council for a substantial grant 
towards the cost.  We held an official opening ceremony 
on 11 April attended by many members and guests.  Our 
President Eric Ringwood  performed the opening 
ceremony  with District Councillor Sue Jones and 
County Councillor Jon Whitehouse.  
 
Eric took the opportunity to award Les Snellin with the 
Vice Presidency of the Club.  Les has been inspirational 
for many years, helping with junior coaching, grounds 
maintenance and undertaking numerous tasks 
unobtrusively and willingly.  His award is richly 
deserved. 

Butchery Classes - Village News discovered that 
Quality & Excellence (Q&E) owner Mark Scrace and 
son Michael were running evening butchery classes in 
their Forest Drive shop. The Editor investigated and was 
then invited to take part 
in the Lamb Session on 
May 13th.  Mark 
realised that there 
might be a demand for 
animal dismemberment 
education and guidance 
after he had been 
persuaded to run a 
short course for friends 
explaining the secrets 
of venison butchery.   
 

Les Sneillin & Eric Ringwood 

The Joint is Jumping 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Thomas_Boleyn,_1st_Earl_of_Wiltshire
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/George_Boleyn
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mary_Boleyn
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Anne_Boleyn
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Theydon Bois Primary School 
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Theydon Bois Village Association 

The Annual General Meeting of the Association took place on the 
30th April.  Chairman, Phil Simmance gave his Annual Report 
including a review of activities and achievements which is 
reproduced below. 
 

We had another good year in 2024. Hall usage is as busy as we have 
ever seen with a mix of our valued regular hirers, some new and lots long-standing, 
supplemented by lots of valuable one-off bookings. As usual, the village Christmas Tree was 

erected in our grounds 
and a lovely Christmas 
carol service was 
enjoyed by many. Not 
to mention our huge 
variety of bedrock 
events including 
drama productions, 
quiz nights, fairs and 
personal occasions 
such as weddings and 
parties.  
 

We have had no 
changes in staff over 
2024, and are very 
fortunate to have a 
very strong team 

comprising a Hall Manager, Bookings Manager, Caretaker, three cleaners and an assistant 
caretaker. We were also fortunate not to lose any of our trustees, and we even added one, Martin 
Boyle. The same will sadly not be true over 2025 as three of our longest-standing trustees need 
to step down under the terms of our constitution.  
 

As noted in the 2023 report, we continue to look into areas that we can make the Hall more 
environmentally-friendly as we look towards a sustainable future. Over 2024, hundreds of hours 
of work was put in into research and grant applications by one of our trustees. Various options 
were considered including solar panels and a heat pump. In the end our grant application was 
refused and we simply don't have the funds to go ahead without some sort of grant so we have 
paused the initiatives for now. However, we will continue to look out for opportunities in this 
area as they arise.  
 

There were no material outlays on the fabric of the building or grounds, but lots of routine 
maintenance needed to be done. We also added two more CCTV cameras and have removed the 
landline as this was felt to be superfluous in the current age.  
 

Happily, we have managed to improve our financial situation over 2024, with our bank balance 
increasing from around £150k at the start of the year to around £168k at the end. This is as a 
result of good stewardship of our costs, an increase in the usage of the Hall and a small increase 
in our hiring rates.  
 

Through these steps, and in a myriad other ways, we will work to ensure that the Theydon Bois 
Village Hall remains on a firm footing, both financially and physically, so it can be enjoyed for 
generations to come.  

Treasurer Alan Chart gives his report at the AGM 
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 Citizens Advice - Epping Forest District  

Citizens Advice says: Check your state pension! 
Your state pension basically depends on your National Insurance 
contributions, but actual contributions are supplemented with credits 
for people who aren’t working because they are looking after 
children or disabled relatives.  
 
But it has now become clear that there have been systemic errors in the calculations of some 
pensions, so over 200,000 people have got less than they should. Government figures estimate 
that there is £1.5 billion owed.  
 
These underpayments mainly affect women who retired before 2016, but there are some from 
later, and some men. Some pensioners will receive automatic payouts, but in many cases it will 
be necessary to contact the Pension Service to make a claim. Martin Lewis’s Money Saving 
Expert has produced a detailed guide as to who may benefit and you can access it here: https://
www.moneysavingexpert.com/reclaim/married-women-missing-state-pension-boost/ 

 
If you took time off work between 
1978 and 2010 to care for a child, 
or someone with a long term 
medical condition, you may get a 
letter from HM Revenue and 
Customs about this. Surprisingly, 
fewer than half of the people who 
have been sent these letters have 
gone on to make a claim. Some 
think it’s a scam, some don’t 
understand the letter, some find it 
too much hassle to take it further. 
But if you do get a letter like this, 
it’s not a scam, and you could be 
owed thousands of pounds.  

 
The Department for Work and Pensions has hundreds of staff working their way through all the 
different groups who may have been underpaid, so it may all take some time, but if you think 
you may have been underpaid you should get in touch with the Pension Service. 
 
Errors of this kind should not be happening now, but there may be other reasons you are not 
getting a full state pension. Someone who is looking after a disabled person but who is not 
getting Carer’s Allowance may still be entitled to National Insurance credits as a carer. There is 
a time limit for applying but that time limit can be extended if it is reasonable to do so. We 
recently helped a carer who had missed out because she had never heard of carer’s credits. On 
appeal to a tribunal we were able to persuade the judge that her credits should be backdated to 
when the scheme started in 2010. So even if DWP say you are not entitled it is worth checking 
with us whether that is right. 
 
How to contact us: You can phone 0808 278 7855 between 9.30 and 2.30, Tuesday to 
Thursday. Or  email via our website -  https://citizensadviceefd.org.uk/. The website also 
has details of where and when you can see someone in person.  

https://www.moneysavingexpert.com/reclaim/married-women-missing-state-pension-boost/
https://www.moneysavingexpert.com/reclaim/married-women-missing-state-pension-boost/
https://citizensadviceefd.org.uk/
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                                     Theydon Bois Pre-School  

The children at Theydon Bois Pre School have enjoyed the magical Spring topic of 
‘Life Cycles’. Their favourite life cycle was the lifecycle of a caterpillar. They 
excitedly welcomed the arrival of five tiny caterpillars that grew over a number of 
weeks and then cocooned. At the end of term they released the butterflies and watched them fly 
away. Various topic linked books were enjoyed, and the children produced some amazing topic 
related artwork. 

Another successful intergenerational visit was enjoyed by the residents of Frank Foster. 
Tammy and Lucy took a small group of children over to visits the residents of Frank Foster. 
The children each took turns to sing their favourite nursery rhymes and Tammy read the story 
of ‘Goldilocks and the three bears’ using a storyboard and props. Lucy ended the session 
leading the action song ‘Happy and You Know It’ with the residents and children. We look 
forward to our next visit 
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                                     Theydon Bois Pre-School (continued) 

The Baptist church invited the children over to celebrate Easter with them. The children enjoyed 
the story of Easter, danced and coloured Easter themed colouring sheets.  

Later in the week 
they each decorated 
their own Easter 
bonnets to take part 
in an annual Easter 
bonnet competition. 
 

As we welcome the 
spring sunshine, the 
children enjoyed 
our newly bought 
wheeled toys that 
were paid for by our 
fundraising events. 
A big thank you to 
all those people 
who continue to 
support our Ofsted 

rated outstanding village pre-school. 
                                                                                        Jo Fouracres - Administration Officer  
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News, Comments & Notices 
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          Essex Police Information 

Special Constables target crime on our roads 
On Saturday 10 May, our Special Constables conducted Operation 
Blue Sentinel, a targeted vehicle-based operation to target 
criminality within Epping Forest District that may use the road 
networks within the District. The operation targets local crime, 
specifically burglary, theft of motor vehicles, and Robbery. 
The work not only help us catch people wanted for criminal offences, it helps us develop intel 
and disrupt criminal activity. 
Results from the operation included: 

 4 vehicles being seized and drivers receiving fines and licence endorsements for no vehicle 
insurance; 

 3 fines and licences endorsed for careless driving; 

 3 fines for not wearing a seatbelt; 

 1 driver fined for not securing a child under 14 with a seatbelt; 

 1 fined and licence endorsed for a vehicle being in a dangerous condition; 

 1 Section 59 warning for anti-social driving; 

 2 fines and licences endorsed for excess speed (highest 45mph in a 30mph zone); 

 4 fines and licences endorsed for mobile phone use whilst driving; 

 4 tints removed (checks showed 26%); 

 1 driver failed to stop initially for not wearing a seatbelt.  When it did stop, the vehicle 
contained a wanted male who was subsequently arrested. 

We are extremely grateful to all those 
who volunteer their time with Essex 
Police. We have more than 1200 people 
who dedicate their valuable time to 
keep people safe and catching 
criminals. This all important support 
enables us to provide a better service to 
our communities. We are very proud of 
our volunteers and can't thank them 
enough for their commitment to helping 
the people of Essex. 
 

We have lots of volunteer opportunities at Essex Police. Whether it's serving your community as 
a Special Constable. Providing your neighbours with crime prevention advice as an Active 
Citizen. Or supporting young people as a police cadet leader . We have 
something to suit everyone. 
 

To volunteer with us, you need to be over the age of 18 and been a resident 
in the UK for more than three years. Applicants will also need to pass our 
vetting process. 
If you're interested in volunteering with us, please get in contact by clicking 
the QR button opposite and registering your interest. 
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Theydon Bois Action Group 

Theydon Bois Action Group  www.theydonbois-actiongroup.co.uk 

Protecting the Village of Theydon Bois  -    Follow @TBActionGroup on Twitter  

LOCAL PLANNING MATTERS 
 

Land north of Forest Drive.  EPF/0292/21:  The letter of Grant of planning permission has 
finally been sent to the developer’s agent dated 3 April 2025 following the decision to permit 
given at EFDC Planning Committee on 17 January 2024.  There are 43 conditions and one point 
of interest to residents is that no agreed route for construction vehicles etc to access the site has 
been included.  It is noted that EFDC have continued to ignore their own policies in allowing a 
three-storey block of flats to be built on this site, at the edge of settlement, adjacent to Green 
Belt land, without the supporting street view diagrams having been submitted with the applica-
tion and still with little on-street parking for visitors.  The road into the site is not to be adopted 
by ECC Highways and will remain a private enclave.  The S106 Agreement which requires pay-
ment of monies to EFDC and ECC for various infrastructure related works, has also been pub-
lished and all documents concerning this application can be seen on EFDC’s website. 
 

Macris House.  EPF/0507/25:  Change of use from care home to residential and conversion to 8 
x two bedroom flats. 
 

TBAG have objected to this third application on the grounds of unsustainability, lack of safe 
pedestrian links to the village and other issues.  EFDC’s specialist consultants refused the site to 
be included for housing in the current Local Plan as it was too remote from the village, a loss of 
a social asset (care home) and associated employment losses.  TBAG are astonished that the 
home has closed since there is now a greater need for residential accommodation for the elderly. 
 

Government planning situation.   
TBAG have written to our MP, Dr Neil Hudson, asking why Government insist on demanding 
1.5 million dwellings be built over the term of their parliament when there are, as a matter of 
record, 1.4 million already granted planning permissions for homes awaiting development.  We 
have asked Dr Hudson to raise this matter in The House as we feel if these dwellings were built 
out there would be no need for the continued assault on the countryside and Green Belts.  Cen-
tral Government seem keen to place the blame on local planning authorities for taking too long 
to process applications.  Government claim to need to ‘cut through red tape’ at a local level.  
Developers like to drip feed their new homes onto the market to keep prices artificially high. 
 

Mayor of London, Sadiq Khan’s London Local Plan did not meet the Government’s requirement 
for housebuilding and so Mr Khan now proposes to build in the Green Belt in outer London Bor-
oughs.  This could of course impact Epping Forest District as the outward thrust of building con-
tinues around our borders. 
 

Devolution plans for Epping Forest District Council initiated by the Labour party and voted-in 
by local Conservative Councillors on 10 January 2025 to make our local government administra-
tion organised as a Unitary Authority is now approved.  We are currently being administered by 
County Councillors who have not been democratically voted in and are holding office until the 
new Unitary Authority has been established.  EFDC has committed to take part in the Govern-
ment’s devolution priority programme (this would see a mayoral county combined authority 
established in April 2026 and a mayoral election take place in May 2026) and to commit to local 
government reorganisation.  TBAG are deeply concerned about the loss of local democracy that 
this represents and with respect to planning, decisions will be made on applications by persons 
who have little or no knowledge of our parish or district. 
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Tippy’s Topics - Theydon Bois Facebook Groups 

A big, warm and wonderful welcome to my Tippy's Topics section of our 
quality and quarterly village magazine. Our information originates from 
the All Things Theydon Bois and Theydon Bois Villagers Only 
Facebook pages, where many a dispute and debate has taken place, 

information supplied, friendships formed and so much more! Please feel free to join.  
 

So at time of writing, anticipation is building for one of our villages biggest events, the Donkey 
Derby! A traditional day of fun for the whole family. Being held on the Green on the 13th July. 
Unfortunately the central line between Epping and Leyton will not be running on this date so 
anyone travelling by this route will need to make alternative arrangements. We also have a 
beautiful event in the village which is our Open Gardens day, on Sunday 8th June. At £5 per 
ticket it is a chance to see the wonderful work villagers put into making their open spaces a 
visual display of perfection. Tickets are available at the village hall, it is important to remember 
that no dogs are permitted. 
 

Free Items in Theydon Bois - We have a Facebook Page devoted to Free Items, a great place 
where individuals can give Items away when unwanted. I initially started the page with the idea 
of it being kind to the environment and help stop waste. It has now grown so much and spread 
further to places like Loughton and Epping. Yet again people are sharing and caring, please feel 
free to join. 
 

News - A conversation regarding the once proud Sixteen String Jack public House and when its 
demolition to build flats took place. Some stressed their 
upset, including my own, to see a magnificent building 
pulled down. Several explanations were given as to the 
reasoning behind the tragedy. 
 

A contributor shared some fantastic photographs of The 
Retreats, taken in the 1930's sparking memories of a time 
gone by. It also sparked lots of interest from relatively new 
people to the village who would love to hear more about its 
history. It's so important to remember that we have historians 
in the village and the Theydon Bois Preservation Society 
who have lots of facts and photographs concerning this very 
same thing. 
 

As I am scrolling through the sites it has amazed me just how many jobs are being offered, so 
definitely worth a look for any budding employee or employer. From landscape gardeners to 
dog walkers to cleaners. The list is endless! 
 

A post which dated May 1st offered huge thanks to a young male villager whose actions and 
kindness helped a couple, travelling on the tube, in an emergency situation. The couple wanted 
to share their praise and to offer the biggest thanks and appreciation to him. It spread warmth to 
many readers in the realisation that their are some really good people in the world. 
 

There was also a huge thankyou to our lovely Nigel from Theydon Bois Bakery who took two 
youngsters "under his wing" after a conversation between them all. He took the time and care to 
show the youngsters how the bakery works "behind the scenes" and even allowed them to bake 
some items. Yet again another good deed showing just how wonderful the many people who 
make up our village are. 
 

I hope you have enjoyed our round up of news, views and events and in the words of our 
Village News editor, Tony Ames, keep smiling.  
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Theydon Bois Horticultural Society 

Our next visit is to  
Royal Horticultural 
Society’s Wisley 
Garden on Saturday 
June 21st. Tickets are 
£15 for members of 
TB Horticultural 
Society and £20 for 
non-members. Please 
note that we will be 
leaving from outside 
the Primary School 
for this visit as there 
is a large event 
taking place at the 
Village Hall. Then 
on Tuesday 19th 
August we will be 
visiting Kelmarsh 
Hall and Gardens - £32 for members, £34 for non-members. Both visits depart at 9.30am, 
returning at about 5.00-5.30pm. To book, please contact Margaret Jones on 01992 814797. 
 

Open Gardens is on Sunday 8th June from 1.00pm until 5.00pm. Tickets are £5 per person, 
children free, and you collect them from the Village Hall. Let’s hope we have lovely weather 
that day. 

Committee members have been busy replanting the planters outside the shops. Sadly it has 
proved difficult to ensure that they are adequately watered – essential in dry weather. We’ve 
also tidied up the station flowerbeds and added some new plants. 
 

Our annual Show and Tortoise Races will be held on Saturday 19th July from 2pm at the 
Village Hall. It’s your entries that make the show, so please put the date in your diary and 
bring along as many entries as you can. The schedule is on the TBHS website, tbhs.org.uk, 
but if you would like a paper copy please get in touch with us. If you can help for an hour or 
two on the day, please also get in touch. 

RHS Wisley Garden 
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 Theydon Bois Golf Club  

www.justgiving.com/page/ray-doherty-1  or use QR code here 

 

TO DONATE GO TO 
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Theydon Bois Tennis Club 

 
 

18
th

 June   “ Queens of Egypt”  Ms Janet Brewer BEM 
 

16
th

 July    “Mindfulness in Everyday Language”   
                    Ms Donna Negus 
                    Strawberry Tea to follow speaker 
 
                    No Meeting in August 
 
17

th
 Sept   “A Change in the Weather”  Mr Philip McKinder 

 

Our thriving club is a wonderful place for youngsters to learn and develop their tennis skills at 
the same time as meeting new friends.  Summer camps run throughout the summer holidays 
from July 21st to August 21st and must be booked in advance. https://theydon-bois-
ltc.pembee.app/ . The sessions, which run from 10am-3pm, allow your child to learn and 
develop ball skills, increase fitness and have fun in a safe environment.  Run by Heidi Cornwall 
and Dave Wright, the club’s experienced and qualified LTA coaches, the youngsters will have 
the opportunity to try a variety of ball games alongside tennis.  For more information contact 
the coaches through the website. 

 

Junior coaching: - We currently have a special offer of 50% discount on junior group coaching 
for new starters. Please enquire through the website.  https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/
TheydonBoisLawnTennisClub 
 

Adult social sessions: -Throughout the summer months, social tennis takes place on Saturdays 
and Wednesdays, and regular ‘summer suppers’ are arranged to follow the tennis when the bar 
will be open, and members can enjoy a relaxing drink together.  We are a friendly village club, 
with players of all standards and we welcome everyone to join in at the weekly social sessions 
as well as regular fun tournaments. 
 

Club teams: - For those looking for competitive tennis, teams are entered into County leagues 
throughout the year – winter and summer.  Men’s, ladies, mixed, junior and vets teams play 
matches against other local clubs in several leagues.  If you’re returning to tennis after a break 
but are keen to play, then contact us through the website for a chat. 
 

https://theydon-bois-ltc.pembee.app/
https://theydon-bois-ltc.pembee.app/
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/TheydonBoisLawnTennisClub
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/TheydonBoisLawnTennisClub
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Theydon Bois Donkey Derby July 13th 

The ever-popular Donkey Derby will be 
coming to Theydon Bois again this year, on 
Sunday July 13th. There will be a new 
feature this year as the MG Car Club Anglia 
Centre will be joining us for the first time, 
displaying their vintage and classic vehicles. 
 

We are asking visitors to please leave their 
own vehicles at home on the day and to use 
the Tube to get to Theydon Bois if possible 
as parking is becoming an issue. The event 
regularly attracts 4000 people to watch the 
six donkey races ridden by child jockeys and 
take in the other rides and attractions. 
 

The ever-popular ferris wheel, the 'Theydon 
Eye', will be there along with chair-o-planes, 
zorbs, climbing wall, bouncy castles, swing 
boats, kids funfair roundabouts and bungee 
trampolines. And there will be plenty of 
smaller, more traditional stalls such as 
coconut shy, horseshoe throwing, 
wellywanging, darts, fastest tennis serve and 
Beat The Buzzer to name a few. The fun 
starts at 12 and the event ends at 4.30pm. 
 

Sponsors, Butler and Stag, will also have 
their popular Penalty Shootout stall where 

you can try and beat the goalie, their CEO, Neil Leahy. This will be the 37th year of the event 
after it was started by the scouts in 1987 (with a couple of years off for Covid). 
 

Refreshments include a BBQ run by the scouts, a tea tent famous for its homemade cakes and 
curries from the Balti House. Organiser, Nik O'Flynn, said: "We hope everyone will enjoy this 
fun event which is a highlight of the Theydon Bois calendar. There is something for everyone, 
even if you just want to sit and watch the fun with a picnic." 
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     Theydon Bois & District Rural Preservation Society 

Planning:  
 

We welcome the new briefing published by CPRE that sets out how 
government proposals to limit local planning committees will harm 
democratic oversight without addressing the real causes of the housing 
crisis. Only 4% of planning applications are considered by a committee 
and despite the efforts by Theydon’s EFDC councillors this is pretty much 
the same here.  
 

The rest are decided by a single unelected planning officer who also sometimes ‘sort circuit’ 
the need to refer to the EFDC Planning Committee. Planning Officers are now usually working 
from home. Many are new as with the change in the NPPF more experienced officers are 
leaving for better paid jobs with developers. 
  

Restricting the role of local planning committees will not fix the housing crisis. 
The real problem lies with large housebuilders. They are hoarding planning permission they 
have on ‘Brownfield’ sites preferring to build in more profitable Greenbelt Areas like 
Theydon’s they then release these homes slowly, keeping prices high and prioritising profit 
over affordability.  
 

While there has been a recent Government statement suggesting a limit of 3 years on the non-
development of these ‘Brownfield sites this is vague and would not seem to go nearly far 
enough.  
 

As usual members of our Planning Committee have attended our Parish Councils Planning 
meetings and discussed applications that seem detrimental to our village and surrounding Green 
Belt. Our weekly list of Planning Applications for Theydon can be found on our notice board 
by the bakers. 
 

The Planning Application for the 38 homes at the end of Forest Drive made in the middle of 
January has still not been decided. Our Society our Parish Council and many residents have 
objected to this latest variant of applications made for this site (EPF/0292/21) 
 
Events and Activities: 
  

We are pleased to advise the talk at this  year’s AGM on 27th June at 8pm will be a showing of 
the Theydon Bois Millennium video made in 2000. This featured many local residents of the 
time talking about their memories of our village. Entry is free, but as we no longer collect door 
to door subscription a donation to our funds would be welcome. 
 

Walk to Theydon Garnon Church for Fete and Hogroast - 8th June Meet at the Village Signpost 
by the Zebra Crossing at 11.30am 
 

We again are having our usual stand at this year’s Donkey Derby (see our Ad in the Donkey 
Derby program.) Please pay us a visit. We will be running Craft Activities for children and 
completions that adults might also want to participate in as well. We will have some 
photographs and our committee members will offer information about our activities and about 
Theydon for new members to our village community. Website: https://tbruralpres.org.uk 
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 St. Mary’s Church News 

We are delighted to announce that our new Vicar 
will be Rev Sarah Moss, currently Assistant 
Curate at St Andrew’s Church, Leytonstone.  We 
are looking forward to welcoming Sarah and her 
husband Alan to the Theydon Parishes.  Sarah’s 
Licensing Service will be held at St Mary’s 
Church on  Tuesday 22nd July at 7pm, all 
welcome. 

 

Mary Gill, Churchwarden 
 

At the time of writing the Church is still in the season of Easter, which runs from Easter Sunday 
until the celebration of Pentecost, named as it is fifty days after Easter. In that time we also 
celebrate Ascension Day. These three dates mark important times in the life of the Church. At 
Easter we remember the death and resurrection of Jesus Christ about  two thousand years ago. 
At Ascension we recall his going back to heaven to be with God the Father in the place where 
he continues to work for those who love him, until in the end he returns in glory at the end of 
time. At Pentecost we remember the gift of the Holy Spirit sent down from heaven to provide 
support and comfort to Christians across the ages. The whole story from the birth in Bethlehem 
at Christmas to the end of time is a tale of God loving people here on earth and wanting to be in 
a relationship with them. We would love to see you at church to explore this further.  
 

John Philip, Licensed Lay Minister 

Confident Start For Cricket Club - Theydon Bois Cricket Club has enjoyed a promising start 
to the cricket season. At the time of writing the 1st Xl had won two of their first four games 
whilst the 2nd Xl had won three of 
their first four games and currently 
sit second in their respective league 
table in the T. Rippon Mid Essex 
Cricket League. The Sunday Xl 
playing friendly matches remain 
undefeated so far. 
 

The junior cricket has also started 
strongly. The Friday evening training 
sessions continue to be well 
supported by both the juniors and 
their parents. On Thursday evenings 
the Club runs the ECB backed All 
Stars Cricket Course which is for 
boys and girls aged between 5 and 8 
years old and is fully booked for this year. 
 

 The Club was pleased to welcome some new members this year. If you are interested in cricket 
and would like to become a member, either as a player or as a social member, then the Club 
would like to hear from you. You can be assured of a warm welcome. Further information on 
Theydon Bois Cricket Club, including upcoming fixtures, can be found on their web site at 
www.tbcc.co.uk  

The picturesque Cricket Ground 

 Theydon Bois Cricket Club 
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         Arts Society West Essex - TASWE 

A SOCIAL AND FRIENDLY START TO SUMMER 
 

The Arts Society West Essex (TASWE) held a coffee and cakes morning in May at Theydon 
Bois Village Hall for nearly 60 members, using this social event to display some of the recent 
contributions the society has made to charitable organisations in the area. 
 

Among the projects on display were the Trails of Discovery created for several CofE church in 
West Essex plus Chelmsford Cathedral and Copped Hall; a range of historical costumes and 
accessories developed for the Christian Drama Resource Centre in Loughton; Craft Bags for 
children of parents using the Epping Forest Food Bank; sponsorship of the Essex Young 
Musician of the Year Competition over several years; and sponsorship of Art Bites, an 
organisation which encourages self-expression for improving health and wellbeing among the 
young, old and disadvantaged. 
 

Members have enjoyed a number of outings during the spring months which included a visit to 
the picture postcard Tameside village of Cookham (pictured) which afforded a memorable 
walk along the river in the late Spring sunshine. The visit included a conducted tour of the 
Stanley Spencer gallery by Amy Lin the gallery’s curator, who had previously given the 
Society a lecture, which features some of the artist’s many celebrated paintings, almost all of 
which feature Cookham in some way.  
 

Visit destinations during the summer include St Paul’s Cathedral and Gibbert Garden, Harlow 
while in September a 40-strong party will spend four days in Northamptonshire, billed as the 
“County of Spires and Squires”. 
 

In addition to Stanley Spencer and Cookham, the eclectic selection of summer lectures includes 
Mother Teresa and Kosovo, paper flower portraits by Mary Delany from the 1700s, Bronze 
Age Frescoes from Santorini and the Bank of England’s artworks. 
 

Contact: Susan Smith, membership.westessex@theartssociety.org or  
call 07973 636455        www.theartssocietywestessex.org.uk 
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Loughton Astronomical Society arranged a public eclipse viewing on 
Theydon Bois Village Green Saturday 29th March.It was a very successful 
morning with around 150 - 200 members of the public viewing the event 
through projection, white light and Hydrogen-alpha telescopes, also via a 
digital imaging telescope and safe eclipse glasses. 

About the Loughton Astronomical Society  
Discover the wonders of the universe with the LAS - West Essex's community for astronomy 
enthusiasts and sky watchers of all levels. Our society is dedicated to exploring the night sky, 
sharing knowledge, and igniting a passion for the 
cosmos. We offer a welcoming space for both novice 
stargazers and experienced astronomers to connect 
and grow; you do not have to own your own 
telescope to join. Dive into our rich programme of 
events, including educational talks, observation 
nights, and special workshops designed to enhance 
your understanding of astronomy. Our extensive 
gallery of astrophotography showcases the beauty of 
space, capturing the imagination of all who visit. 

We invite you to join our regular meetings, or our 
junior AstroKyds section, to engage with captivating 
topics and observe the sky's splendour. Contact us at 

https://las-astro.org.uk/index.html to get involved and find out more about your 
astronomical adventure with  LAS.  

 

Brian Morton - Secretary, Loughton Astronomical Society - 07881 811719 
 
 
 

Loughton Astronomical Society 

https://las-astro.org.uk/index.html
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           Theydon Art Group 

Thank you to all that visited our 2025 art exhibition held in the Village Hall 
on 9th & 10th of May, for purchasing art and supporting our local art 
group. We hope you enjoyed it as much as we did. We put on a varied and 
interesting display this year, including, for the first time 3D art along with 
the artists greeting cards and charity squares.  

Photos of the art displayed has been uploaded to the website http://
www.theydonartgroup.co.uk. Photos of a few of the exhibited work  follow on the next page 
of this magazine.   
 

Congrats to the raffle prize winners, they won paintings by Phil Briggs & Elle Smith. Below is 
Linda Tilling at the exhibition pictured in front of her displayed work. 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.theydonartgroup.co.uk
http://www.theydonartgroup.co.uk
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Theydon Art Group (continued) 

Please take a look at the website  

http://www.theydonartgroup.co.uk.  

for membership info and event details. The 
dates for the next few months are below. 
Follow us on Facebook or Instagram.  
 

The next demo artist  event at the Village 
Hall to be is delivered by on 13th June 
by Curtis Teppenden, Zippo Circus artist - 
Circus and art - illustrated talk & demo   
 

Other coming events are 

 11 Jul - Laura Reiter - Acrylic semi-  
       abstract cityscapes 

  8 Aug - Summer social   

 12 Sept - Maria Antoniou - Acrylics 
  

ɢɾɼɴ ɾɵ ʃɷɴ ɴʇɷɸɱɸʃʂ ɵʁɾɼ ɾʄʁ ɐɽɽʄɰɻ ɐʁʃ ɔʇɷɸɱɸʃɸɾɽ ɾɽ ɜɰʈ Ɉʃɷ ȵ ɀȿʃɷ 

http://www.theydonartgroup.co.uk
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Life Before Cell Phones - Memories 

B eing unreachable 
You could leave your house and focus on whatever task or activity you set out to do. No 

one could reach you or disturb you. 
 

L ooking someone up in a phone book was the original 
Google search 

There was a huge book that had everyone’s phone number in 
it. You needed to look them up to find their number. If you 
wanted the number for a business, the yellow pages were the 
original Google. 
 

HHH   aving fun outdoorsaving fun outdoorsaving fun outdoors   
When not in school or doing chores, kids would be 

outside playing with each other for hours on end. Parents would send them out themselves and 
hope that when they were hungry for dinner or lunch they would come home to eat.  
 

W atching TV 
You had to watch television shows when they were scheduled to air. This also meant you 

would have to wait a full week until the next episode aired. 
 

P laying board games with your family 
Family time was spent playing board games, many 

having established designated “game nights” each week. 
There were lots of different games you could play 
together. It was a great opportunity to have fun and bond 
with each other. 
 

U sed real cameras 
People couldn’t use their phones to take pictures, 

you needed to use an actual camera. 
 

U sed maps or asked someone to get directions 
When you went on a trip, you needed to be prepared and bring a 

physical map with you, or risk being left to constantly ask directions 
along the way. There was no Google Maps to reference. 
 

S hared unfiltered pictures of yourself 
People shared the pictures they took without any editing, emojis, or 

special filters.  
 

U sed payphones 
What happened when you were out and needed to call someone? 

Payphones. On every corner there were public phones, and it cost  10 
pence to use & press button A to speak. 
 

M emorized people’s phone numbers 
Before smartphones, if you wanted to call someone you had to 

actually know their phone number. 
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Just for Fun 
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 News, Comments & Notices 

ɣɗɔɨɓɞɝ ɑɞɘɢ ɢɘɝɖɔɡɢ 
ɟʁɴʂɴɽʃʂ ɰ ɢʄɼɼɴʁ 

ɒɴɻɴɱʁɰʃɸɾɽ ɾɵ ɜʄʂɸɲ 
ɟʁɾɶʁɰɼɼɴ ʃɾ ɸɽɲɻʄɳɴȻ ɰɼɾɽɶʂʃ ɾʃɷɴʁʂȻ ʂɾɽɶʂ ɵʁɾɼ 
ɣɷɴ ɛɸɾɽ ɚɸɽɶȻ ɞɻɸʅɴʁȻ ɣɷɴ ɒɰʁɿɴɽʃɴʁʂȻ 
ɞɺɻɰɷɾɼɰ ɰɽɳ ɖɸɻɱɴʁʃ ɰɽɳ ɢʄɻɻɸʅɰɽ 

ɕʁɸɳɰʈ ɀɀʃɷəʄɻʈ ɁȿɁɄ ɰʃ ɆȽɂȿ ɿɼ 
ɣɷɴʈɳɾɽ ɑɾɸʂ ɥɸɻɻɰɶɴ ɗɰɻɻ 

 

Tickets £15 to include a glass of Pimms - Children free 
 

For tickets   Tel: 07899 992579    01277 890484 
Email: theydonsingers@gmail.com 
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News, Comments & Notices 

Talk2Nish is a registered charity 
(1206747) working to train sixth formers 
in schools to be mentors for younger 
pupils. Founded in 2024 it has carried out 
a pilot scheme at the Anglo European 
School for 2 years with its third cohort of 
mentors beginning in April 2025. On 
June 21st we are holding our official 
launch in Theydon Bois Village Hall. In 
addition to sharing information about the 
charity and how you can get involved, we 
will be holding a quiz evening. Our flyers 
are all over Theydon with information on 
how to buy your tickets to join the quiz but we are also at www.talk2Nish.com. Donations for 
our raffle would be particularly valued and all donors acknowledged. 

http://www.talk2Nish.com
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The  

 

Copy for Village News  -  email the editor Tony Ames at   

theydonnews@virginmedia.com 

or send to c/o  Parish Clerk, Parish Office as below 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Theydon Bois Village Hall, mob 07927 581856 

 
email  - parishclerk@theydonbois-pc.gov.uk  

 

Village Activities 2025 
The information, opinions and views presented in Village News and on the Village Website reflect the views of the 
authors and contributors of the articles and publication of articles, advertisements or product/services information does 
not constitute endorsement or approval by Village News or the Parish Council. 

NEXT VILLAGE NEWS  COPY DEADLINE -  1st Sept 2025 

Thanks to our Sponsors : Theydon Bois Pharmacy,  Indian Ocean, Theydon Bois Balti 
House, Martin Shepherd Solicitors, Theydon Bois Dentists, Butler & Stag,  

Drew & Son, Home Instead See pages 8, 9, 11,22 

12 June Toy & Train Collectors Fair -  Village Hall -  7- 9 pm 

21 June Talk2Nish Charity Quiz Village Hall -  see page 39 

25 June Community Cuppa & Repair Caf® -  St Maryõs Church Hall 

27 June Theydon Bois Rural Preservation Society AGM at Villlage Hall 8pm 

5 July Village Litter Pick  

11 July  Theydon Bois Singers -  Summer Celebration of Music -  Page 38 

13 July Donkey Derby 

19 July Horticultural Society Show at the Village Hall -  see page 26 

22 July St Maryõs Church -  Rev Sarah Moss Licensing Service 7pm 

30 July Community Cuppa & Repair Caf® -  St Maryõs Church Hall 

2 Aug Village Litter Pick  

7 Aug Toy & Train Collectors Fair -  Village Hall -  7- 9 pm 

27 Aug Community Cuppa & Repair Caf® -  St Maryõs Church Hall 

6 Sept Village Litter Pick  

Various Summer at Theydon Bois Baptist Church -  see page 14 

Various Womenõs Institute -  page 28            Theydon Art Group -  see page 35 

Various Mobile Library -  Village Hall Car Park -  see page12 

mailto:parishclerk@theydonbois-pc.gov.uk

